
 
 

 

 

 

Endsleigh Holy Child VC Academy 

Headteacher Mrs. E Barrs 

Newsletter  13th June 2025 

 

  
Dear parents and carers, 

 

Another busy week has gone by in school!  I was delighted to be able to see all the 

children for our whole school worship on Monday morning and to learn about the changes 

which have taken place in my absence. I am grateful to everyone for all of their hard 

work.   Highlights of the week include being able to share in the year 1 Stay and Pray, 

which was extremely well attended.  The children were proud to share their work and their 

gospel message.  Their progress is testament to Miss Gawthorpe's hard work and nurturing 

throughout the year.  It was fabulous to witness their confidence.   

 

Another highlight was the early years and Key Stage One sports day events.  To see our 

youngest children showing such resilience and positivity was inspiring.  It was lovely to hear 

everyone cheering each other on.  Thank you also to the parents who were such good 

sports in the parents race, and to our St Mary's helpers. 

  

There are many more exciting events coming up, please keep an eye on the "dates for 

your diary" section.  I am looking forward to attending as many as possible .  I am still 

completing my phased return, so I am sorry to not yet be available full time.  Thank you to 

Mr Guthrie for working alongside me to support this.  

As we approach Father's day on Sunday, I wish you all a lovely weekend celebrating all 

the dads, step dads, foster dads and father figures in your families: 

 

Lord God, we thank you for the gift of fathers and for the unique ways they have shaped 

our lives. We pray for all fathers, that they may find strength and wisdom in their roles, and 

that they may be a source of love, support, and guidance for their families. We ask for your 

blessing on those who are fathers, those who strive to be, and those who have passed on 

but remain in our hearts. May they know your love and grace, and may we be children 

who honor and respect their example. In union with St. Joseph, we ask this through Jesus 

Christ our Lord. Amen 

 

God bless, 

Mrs Barrs 
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

 

Summer Music Concert – Tuesday 17th June (Parents of children receiving instrumental 

tuition) 

Wednesday 18th June KS2 Sports Day 1.30pm 

Thursday 19th June Summer Disco 

KS1 visit to Hornsea Beach – Wednesday 25th June 

Wednesday 25th June Class 5/6 Stay and Pray 

INSET Day Friday 27th June – SCHOOL CLOSED 

Tuesday 1st July Class 3/4 visit Hull Truck Theatre to take part in a performance of ‘The 

Tempest’(more details to follow) 

Wednesday 2nd July FS2 Tigers and Bears Stay and Pray 

Monday 7th – Friday 11th July Y6 transition week 

Wednesday 16th July Class 3/4  Stay and Pray – 3pm 

Friday 18th July Mass Our Lady of Lourdes & St Peter Chanel Leavers Mass and Prizegiving 

9.30am 

School closes for the summer break on Friday 18th July 

School opens for the Autumn Term on Wednesday 3rd September 

 

 

 

 

Summer Disco 

Thursday 19th June 

KS1/FU Disco 4.00pm – 5.00pm 

KS2 Disco 5.15pm – 6.15pm 

£1.50 per ticket available from the school office 

We need adult helpers for the disco, please either email or pop in to the school office if 

you are able to offer help. 

 

Breakfast Club/Lunch 

Please book breakfast and lunch in advance via Parentpay – an increasing number of 

children are arriving for breakfast or requesting school lunches when their places are 

not pre-booked via Parentpay, please do not send your child to breakfast club if you 

have not booked a place and if you have not booked a lunch please send your child 

with a packed lunch – meals are prepared in advance according to the number of 

children booked in 



 
 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sports Day 

KS2 Sports Day 1.30pm  Wednesday 18th June.  Children must come to school 

wearing black PE shorts and a t-shirt in their ‘Saints Team’ colour.  Children will 

also need a water bottle and a hat. Refreshments will be on sale for 

spectators.  

 

Can we remind parents that they must remain on the adult side of the track, 

please do not cross the track to speak to the children.  If a parents needs to 

enter the school for any reason please enter via the school reception. 

 

 

 

 

Summer Reading Challenge 

On Thursday afternoon, Hull Libraries delivered 

an assembly all about the Summer Reading 

Challenge which is being run over the summer 

holidays. The children were very excited to hear 

about this and are eager to complete the 

challenge!  

Visit summerreadingchallenge.org.uk for more information, or to sign up online. 



 
 

 

 

St Cuthbert’s Trust ‘Summer Music Spectacular’ – Hull Theatres 

A concert featuring over 400 pupils from schools that form the St Cuthbert's Roman Academy Trust. Expect a 

first half showcasing the instrumental prowess of the pupils, with Rock & Pop bands, folk string ensembles 

and orchestral showstoppers. 

https://www.hulltheatres.co.uk/theatre-events/st-cuthberts-trust-summer-music-spectacular 

www.hulltheatres.co.uk 

 

Parental Contact 

 

Should you wish to contact us about curriculum matters please contact us via the following 

email - curriculum@ehchull.org 
 

Any queries regarding all year 6 matters please email year6@ehchull.org 

 

 Designated Roles 

 

SENCO/Safeguarding Lead – Mr. J Fox  Assistant Head – Mr. J. Guthrie 

EYFS Lead – Mrs. J Leach 

 

 

 

https://www.hulltheatres.co.uk/theatre-events/st-cuthberts-trust-summer-music-spectacular


 
 

 
RSE 

 

During this summer half term, our PSHE lessons focus on RSE. We use TEN 

TEN’s Life To The Full scheme of work. We have a school log in for their 

parent portal for you to look at the content of the course. Please do 

contact us if you have any questions. 

 

Username: 

endsleigh-hu6 

Password: 

pink-mother-3 

 


